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Sheriff’s Deputies Arrest Suspect in Metro Red Line Stabbing

The Sheriff’s Department this morning announced an arrest of a suspect in last Friday night’s fatal stabbing on the Metro Red Line in Hollywood – the first such death on a subway train. The suspect was identified as 33-year-old Gene Sim, described as a transient, who was found in Buena Park and arrested without incident.    

Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, the Metro Board Chair, issued this statement in response to the arrest: 


”I congratulate Los Angeles County Sheriff Baca and his team on making an arrest in this case. I am confident they will conduct the case in a swift and responsible manner.

I want subway riders to know they are safe. Our transit system as well as our streets and neighborhoods are the safest they’ve been in a generation. Crime in Los Angeles is down to levels we have not seen since the Eisenhower Administration. Immediately following the incident Friday night, the Sheriff’s Department increased the number of deputies on the Red Line and additional deputies will be on patrol during the evening hours. 

Though we cannot prevent every random act of violence, I will continue to work hand-in-hand with the Sheriff's department and the MTA to keep public transit safe in Los Angeles. I have asked the MTA and the Sheriff's Department to review security on the rail and bus system to ensure we maintain appropriate levels of security as we build the 21st Century transit network Angelenos deserve.”
High Desert Corridor Meets Antelope Valley

On August 23 staff provided the keynote luncheon presentation to the Antelope Valley Board of Trade (AVBOT) on the topic of the High Desert Corridor.  The AVBOT is actively engaged in those activities that promote economic development, transportation and expanding employment opportunities in the region.  They are particularly interested in the High Desert Corridor as a vehicle to promote the Antelope Valley as an inland port and facilitator of expanded goods movement.  Approximately 80 members of the Board of Trade were in attendance and warmly welcomed the presentation and update.  In addition, staff was interviewed by Time Warner cable channel which will air in the near future.  The project team expects to complete the Alternatives Analysis in September.  



	

	








